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CDA-AMC REIMBURSEMENT REVIEW 

Stakeholder Feedback on 
Draft Recommendation 

ciltacabtagene autoleucel (Carvykti) 

(Janssen Inc.) 

Indication: For the treatment of adult patients with multiple myeloma, who have received 1 to 3 prior 

lines of therapy including a proteasome inhibitor and an immunomodulatory agent, and who are 

refractory to lenalidomide.• For the treatment of adult patients with multiple myeloma, who have 

received at least three prior lines of therapy, including a proteasome inhibitor, an immunomodulatory 

agent and an anti-CD38 antibody, and who are refractory to their last treatment. 
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Yes. Though we have the following two concerns regarding reimbursement conditions:  

1. pg. 8 “The clinical experts indicated that ciltacabtagene autoleucel would be an additional option 
for the management of patients with MM who are refractory or exposed to lenalidomide.” In surveys 
conducted by Myeloma Canada, many patients have described being briefly exposed to 
lenalidomide, but taken off the treatment due to intolerance, meaning they will never become 
‘refractory’. These patients face the same lack of treatment options as those refractory to 
lenalidomide, and likely sooner in their myeloma journey. As noted by the clinical experts in the 
above quote, ciltacabtagene autoleucel could present an additional option for treating these patients 
at the second line and we are concerned that the current reimbursement conditions only include 
patients refractory to lenalidomide. This condition should be amended to be inclusive of these 
patients ex. ‘refractory or intolerant to lenalidomide’ or an additional note added to the condition ex.  
‘…refractory to lenalidomide. Reimbursement may be considered in rare cases where a patient 
cannot receive lenalidomide (due to intolerance/allergy) .’ 

2. We feel the conditional exclusion of patients previously treated with BCMA targeted therapy is 
unnecessary, as it will likely be accounted for by the process of patient prioritization. This condition 
would fall under the consideration of ‘prior therapy’ and in most cases we can assume prior treatment 
with BCMA-targeted therapy would exclude the patient from ciltacabtagene autoleucel for a number 
of reasons. We understand that anti-BCMA exposed patients were excluded from CARTITUDE-4, yet 
other CARTITUDE studies have shown ciltacabtagene autoleucel can be effective for patients with 
prior exposure to BCMA-targeted therapies (particularly after ADCs like belantamab mafodotin), and 
we feel that if after taking all prioritization factors into consideration, a clinician’s assessment still 
determines an anti-BCMA exposed patient should receive treatment with ciltacabtagene autoleucel, 
this should be possible.  
 

 a CADTH may contact this person if comments require clarification. 
  













  

CADTH Feedback on Draft Recommendation Page 4 of 9 
June 2022 

All of the CMRG physicians expressed concern that the choice of Vd in the economic analysis—an 
inexpensive but clinically inferior and rarely used regimen--might negatively impact the 
recommendation to fund cilta-cel and, therefore, negatively affect the outcome of relapsed myeloma 
patients in Canada. 

a CADTH may contact this person if comments require clarification. 

  
















